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Mr President,

Sierra Leone warmly welcomes the delegation of Kenya and thanks them for the presentation of their comprehensive national report and for the progress made since their last review.
The most significant achievement has been the promulgation of a new 

Constitution, containing a Bill of Rights on 27th August, 2010, voted in by over 67% of Kenyans in a referendum.  Other notable achievements include the establishment of the Kenyan National Commission on Human Rights and no less than 18 laws passed and policies developed since 2011 to safeguard human rights and fundamental freedoms.  
My delegation commends Kenya on the democratic general elections of 2013, as well as for the establishment of a human rights-based approach in its Second Medium Term plan (2013 – 2017) and for the Judiciary Transformative Framework (2013 – 2016).  
With the stage now set, Sierra Leone urges Kenya to put the appropriate mechanisms in place for action, particularly to address adequate staffing of the judiciary, gender-based violence, rights of indigenous peoples and persons with disabilities, as well access to quality health care..

Recommendations:
1. Ratify the ICRMW and the optional protocols of CAT and the CEDAW, and accede to the ICCPED.

2. Submit overdue reports to the relevant treaty bodies.
3. Prosecute the perpetrators of trafficking and sexual exploitation of women and children.

4. Ensure the strict enforcement of the laws prohibiting early marriage. 

Sierra Leone acknowledges the role that Kenya is playing in addressing the challenges of terrorism and conflicts thus contributing to peace and stability in the East African Region.  

Sierra Leone wishes Kenya every success in this review process.

Thank you, Mr President. 
